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he Parliamentary Human Rights Group
	Chairman of the Russian State Duma
Sergey Naryshkin
Okhotnyi Riad 1
103265 Moscow
Russian Federation



	
	Stockholm, 31 October 2013

	Dear Chairman of the Duma,  
	

	
	


We, the undersigned members of the Swedish Parliament, would like to express our grave concern regarding Vladimir Akimenov, Artiom Saviolov and Mikhail Kosenko, who have been detained since June 2012 for participating in an authorised protest action in and around Bolotnaya Square.
On 6 May 2012, the eve of President Putin's inauguration ceremony, an authorised protest action was dispersed in and around Moscows Bolotnaya Square. Thirteen of those arrested during this event are standing trial. Of these, Mikhail Kosenko was found guilty of participating in mass riots and use of force against a police officer and was sentenced to forcible psychiatric treatment on 8 October 2013, a verdict that has been highly contested. Mikhail Kosenko received a head injury while serving in the army and has since then suffered from mental health problems, however his doctors do not consider Mikhail Kosenko to be a danger to society or his family.
We are concerned that Vladimir Akimenov, Artiom Saviolov and Mikhail Kosenko, and possibly others of the arrested, are detained solely for exercising their right to freedom of assembly, stated in Article 21 of the UN International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. We have been informed that video footage of the protest shows that Vladimir Akimenov, Artiom Saviolov and Mikhail Kosenko did not participate in any form of violence.
We are severely concerned that Vladimir Akimenov, Artiom Saviolov and Mikhail Kosenko are persecuted solely for exercising their right to freedom of expression and assembly. We therefore call on the members of the Duma to grant them and any other co-defendants, who were not involved in any violence or other illegal activities during the Bolotanya protests, amnesty and to ensure that they are released immediately and unconditionally. Furthermore we call on the authorities to make sure that any other co-defendants in the case who presents no risk of absconding, endangering public security or prejudicing the course of justice are released for the duration of their trial.
Yours sincerely,
We look forward to your reply, addressed to: The Parliamentary Human Rights Group
c/o Chairman MP, Olle Thorell, The Swedish Parliament, S- 100 12, Stockholm, Sweden

